
From: Kester, Tony
To: Theriot, Susan <stheriot@aging.sc.gov> 

Date: 1/4/2013 9:12:58 AM
Subject: FW: meeting for Appalachia with Tony

From: Beverly Allen [mailto:allen@scacog.org] 
Sent: Thursday, January 03, 2013 11:03 AM 
To: Steve Pelissier; Linguard, Christie
Cc: Kester, Tony; JDill@greenvillecounty.org
Subject: RE: meeting for Appalachia with Tony

We can confirm our meeting for 10:00 on December 8. Thank you 
At 01:13 PM 01/02/13, Steve Pelissier wrote:

Christie:

It is fine to pencil in 10:00 - 1:00, pending a response from Mr. Dill. We'll give you a final yes/no 
confirmation as soon as we hear from him.

Thanks,
Steve

At 12:30 PM 01/02/13, Linguard, Christie wrote:

Steve,

I will go ahead and do that. Shall we say from 10:00 -  1:00?

Christie D. Linguard 
803-734-9933

From: Steve Pelissier [ mailto:pelissier@scacog.org]
Sent: Wednesday, January 02, 2013 11:06 AM 
To: Linguard, Christie; 'Beverly Allen'
Cc: Kester, Tony
Subject: RE: meeting for Appalachia with Tony 

Christie, Beverly;

Weren't we looking at the 8th, subject to Mr. Dill's availability.

Since Tony's calendar is filling quickly and we should hear from Mr. Dill soon, should we go 
ahead and pencil in the 8th for a few hours until we hear from Mr. Dill?

Steve

At 09:55 AM 01/02/13, Linguard, Christie wrote:
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Hi Beverly,

I just left you a voicemail message. Please let me know the date and time Steve and Mr.
Dill can meet with Tony. His calendar is filling up fast.

Thanks and Happy New Year!

Christie D. Linguard
803-734-9933

From: Linguard, Christie
Sent: Thursday, December 27, 2012 9:25 AM
To: 'Beverly Allen'
Cc: pelissier@scacog.org; Kester, Tony
Subject: RE: meeting for Appalachia with Tony
Importance: High

Good morning Beverly,

Please forgive the tardiness of this reply but I was unexpectedly out all last week.

Right now, January 8th and 15th are both good days for Tony to meet with Steve and Mr.
Dill. Please let me know which day and what time is best and I will schedule the meeting to 
take place in the LGOA's small conference room.

Thanks!

Christie D. Linguard
803-734-9933

From: Beverly Allen [mailto:allen@scacog.org]
Sent: Monday, December 17, 2012 10:35 AM
To: Linguard, Christie
Cc: pelissier@scacog.org
Subject: meeting for Appalachia with Tony

Please give me some possible dates for the week of Jan 8 and 15. Thank you. 

Beverly W. Allen
Appalachian Area Agency on Aging
PO Box 6668
Greenville, SC 29606
864-242-9733
Fax - 864-242-6957
www.scupstateadrc.org

Work as if it was your first day.
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Forgive as soon as possible.
Love without boundaries.
Laugh without control and never stop smiling.
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